
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​September 1, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 45 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Harvey BatesHar presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present
Ride Captain Travis Lewis - present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members: none
Guests: none
Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the 8/4/22 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were made.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.   Travis Lewis seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $7,473.91 on 8/1/22 with income of $315.00, expenses of $215.49 leaving a balance of $7,573.42 on 9/1/22.

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Harvey Bates seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

A proposed budget was presented by Treasurer Bob.  Discussion was held on the proposed budget.  

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the proposed budget be accepted for the 2023 year.  Paul Booth seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report Paul Booth
Talked about the Honor Flight incident and encouraged all to be more aware when riding.
Ride Captain Travis Lewis

reported on the following rides:

September Rides

·        September 10th – ALR Ch. 5 Legacy Poker Run: Paula Harmon reported 9:00 registration, 10:00 first bike out, last bike in 4:00.  The ride will be posted on the Chapter website and Facebook.  Paula encouraged everyone to ride in smaller groups. Dawn Neighbors and Debbie Alderson will be helping with the Silent Auction.  Silent Auction will close at 4:30.  Cages welcome.
·        September 11th – Bikes @ The Barn: Band from 1500-1700: Volunteers needed at 1300, $2.00 Entry Fee

·        September 15th - Chapter 5 Dinner Ride\: Meet at Post 5: KSU 1800: Whittles Pub and Grub in Eldon (this will be one of the rides for beginner’s who have not ridden very much or with the Chapter 5 members)
·        September 16th – Lake of the Ozarks Bike Fest: VFW 5293 Camdenton: Ride from Camdenton to Sunrise Beach KSU 1000 or 1100

·        September 17th - Legion BBQ

·        September 24th – Dicks Dam Ride\Fallen Riders:  Meet at Post 5: KSU 0830: Cages are welcome but will trail the bikes.  Map and Route will be provided.  Lunch\Gas will be at Sugarfoot’s BBQ in Osceola.  They open at 1030.  Truman dam may be closed. Second gas stop available in Hermitage at Sinclair’s while we are at Pomme De Terre Dam.  We will split at the final stop at Bagnell Dam. 

·        October 1st or 15th – 40/8 Teddy Bear Run: Jim Rosenberg reported the ride will start at Post 202 in Columbia, on to Boonville, thru the back roads south and back to Post 5 with KSU at 10:00 am.
·        October 24th – Honor Flight
Ride Captain Travis also reported on Dick’s Dam Ride.  A link to Dick’s Dam Ride:

https://maps.harley-davidson.com/share/rides/4NBo8zKT-
Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin
No report
Historian Barbara Turnage

No report.
Webmaster Nancy Bates

No report

Judge Advocate Rick Derks
No report

Asst. Director David Neighbors
Reported:

	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	August 2022
	718
	$300
	8,798
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave a talk on our understanding of God’s nature, “Don’t Blame God.”
Birthdays
Donnie Harmon, Terry Nichols, John Powell, Angie Thompson, Bob Wendell
Committee Reports
BIKE NIGHT - Dawn Neighbors and Rick Derks reported on the upcoming event to be held September 11th at Barnhouse Harley Davidson on Highway 54 West.  There is a signup sheet for volunteers; the band will be Soul Route.  Mammoth Food Truck will be there, parking is available, there will be a alcohol stand, band plays 3:00 till 5:00.  Fliers were available on the tables.  Cost is $2 per person.
FALLEN RIDERS SCHOLARSHIP – Cheryl Thompson reported a check for $1,500 will be presented to the applicant at the school.  The flags for the Fallen Riders (to be displayed on the back of some bikes during the Dick’s Dam Ride/Fallen Riders Scholarship Ride) were displayed. Thanks to Carolyn Rost for her good work on the flags. Cheryl reported there is a balance of $3,508.85 in the account before the $1,500 to the applicant.  Suggestions were made for ways of raising some more money for the scholarship.  If a family member of one of the fallen riders is in attendance, they will have first call on carrying their family member’s flag.
Old Business  

VETERANS’ COUNCIL - Director Steve reported he attended the Veterans’ Council last month.  Our application was accepted and we were voted into the organization unanimously.
Director Steve reported he has put a box out in the bar to receive reasons why people are not making the rides planned by the Chapter.  Please feel free to make suggestions.  You do not have to sign your name.
New Business

State Director Brian Sapp attended the National Convention.  He presented $94,500 from the State of Missouri to the Legacy Fund.  We were #3 in the nation in contributions.  Overall $1.3 million was donated to the Legacy Fund nationwide.
Donnie Harmon reported on the SAL Mouse Race to be held October 1.  Tickets are $30 each and allow two people into the races.  There will be a drawing at the end of the evening (of the tickets) and $1,000 will be awarded to the winner. There will be snacks and free keg beer.  Opens at 6:00 pm and races start at 7:00 pm.
Cheryl Thompson talked about the incident on the last Honor Flight and how it affected the end of the ride.  She announced that there will be some changes made at the arrival to the hotel.

50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil had Donnie Harmon draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $107/$53.50 in the raffle and it was won by Rick Derks who donated it back to the General Fund.

A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1910 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, October 5 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


